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Question: 
 
To pursue sustainable growth, Singapore should also consider 
the environmental impact. Some options available include a 
carbon tax as well a carbon trading system. 
 
Discuss the various policies that the Singapore can consider 
to achieve sustainable economic growth. (25m)  
 
 
Specimen Answer: 
 
Sustainable Economic Growth refers to stable economic growth 
that can be maintained without significant tradeoffs such as 
high inflation, environmental degradation, structural 
unemployment and high income inequality, especially for future 
generations.  
Rapid economic growth (EG) can be due to rapid increase of  
Aggregate Demand (AD).   
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As the components of AD rises from AD1 to AD2, the economy 
enjoys high economic growth as real NY increases from Y1 to Yf 
(pt A to pt B). But it suffers a tradeoff in terms of 
significant inflation (P1 to P2). This occurs especially when 
the rapid EG coincides with scarce resources due to 
bottlenecks, labour shortages etc in the economy.  

  

Rapid EG often comes with higher material standard of living 
(SOL). But sometimes, this is accompanied by worsening of SOL 
in terms of Environmental Degradation eg exhaustion of natural 
resources (overfishing, deforestation etc) or increased air 
and water pollution.  
  

Furthermore, rapid economic growth may result in Structural 
Unemployment. As the economy keeps moving forward, certain 
sectors (eg sunset industries) get left behind, leaving its 
workers structurally unemployed. This leads to significant 
structural unemployment esp if such industries are labour 
intensive eg textiles. Eventually, this causes a wage gap 
between such affected workers and the rest of the economy, 
resulting in significant Income Inequality.  

  

Singapore is an export based economy with a small domestic 
market. The govt actively pursues Free Trade Agreements(FTA) 
with other countries to achieve Actual Growth and Potential 
Growth. FTA’s reduce tariffs on Singapore exports. Due to high 
degree of substitutability, Singapore exports are price 
elastic. Hence quantity demanded rises more than 
proportionate. This increases export revenue (PxQx), causing 
Balance of Trade (BOT) and AD to rise.  
  

In addition, FTA’s attract more Foreign Direct Investments 
(FDI) into Singapore. These foreign firms are now able to 
enjoy lower tariffs when they export from Singapore to FTA 
member countries. More jobs are created and labour 
productivity is increased through transfer of technology.  
Hence, the increased FDI inflow causes both Aggregate Demand 
(AD) as well as Aggregate Supply (AS) to rise.  
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Higher exports and increased FDI inflow raises both AD (AD1 to 
AD2) and AS (AS1 to AS2). The economy enjoys Actual Growth (Y1 
to Yf) as well as Potential Growth (Yf to Y2).  

  

FTA’s also help Singapore diversify its export markets and 
reduce Singapore’s over-dependence on USA for export demand. 
However, in the event of a global recession, all the major 
economies will be negatively affected. In such case, even 
having a diversified export market will not shield Singapore 
from falling export demand and recession.  
  

Expansionary Fiscal Policy is used to promote a business 
friendly environment. Singapore govt spends significantly on 
infrastructure and communications (air, sea and land transport 
systems) Corporate taxes are kept low (17%) so that Singapore 
remains attractive to FDI. These measures not only increase AD 
but also increase productive capacity and hence AS, resulting 
in Actual Growth and Potential Growth.  
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However, Singapore has a high marginal propensity to save (due 
to compulsory savings) and high marginal propensity to import 
(due to lack of natural resources). The resulting small 
multiplier weakens the Exp Fiscal Policy effect on Actual 
Growth. The Potential Growth is delayed due to long gestation 
period.  
  

In pursuing higher economic growth, Singapore keeps moving up 
the Value Added chain from labour intensive to capital 
intensive towards a Knowledge Based Economy. However, 
structural unemployment has become significant. As low end 
manufacturing industries continue to be phased out, more low 
skilled workers have been retrenched. Due to the mismatch of 
skills, they become structurally unemployed.   
  

Hence, for Sustainable Growth to be inclusive, the Singapore 
govt offers heavily subsidized retraining and upgrading 
courses for all workers to re-equip themselves with relevant 
new skills (eg SkillsFuture). However, some affected workers 
are unwilling to attend such courses. They are uncomfortable 
with new technologies due to unfamiliarity. Unfortunately, 
Structural Unemployment is a persistent problem, especially 
with new advances in technology (robotics, Artificial 
Intelligence) entering the market.  
  

  

For Sustainable Economic Growth to be achieved, Singapore also 
needs to maintain/ manage the environment esp in terms of 
water and air quality. Due to its capital intensive 
industries, Spore has high energy consumption rates. Hence, 
the govt should consider a carbon tax or carbon emission 
trading system.  

 

A carbon tax is a form of Pigouvian tax based on carbon 
contention fuel eg $10 per ton of emission. This will affect 
energy intensive industries eg power stations, petrochemicals, 
etc. As marginal cost rises, energy consumption falls, thereby 
reducing air pollution. 
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Such a tax is relatively easy to implement and enforce because 
each firms’ output is easily quantifiable. The govt earns tax 
revenue which can be put to productive use eg water 
purification programs. However, carbon tax raises production 
cost. as firms pass on such cost to consumers, this may result 
in cost push inflation instead. Also, being a necessity, fuel 
consumption may not fall significantly due to inelastic 
demand. Thus, air pollution would still remain high, making 
such taxes ineffective. 

 

Alternatively, the govt can consider carbon trading instead. 
This is a system of tradeable pollution permits. Less 
polluting firms can sell off unused permits to those who 
exceed their permits. Such a system seems superior because 
instead of external enforcement (tax), firms will now be 
internally motivated to reduce pollution (due to profit 
motive). 

 

However, carbon trading schemes are more complex because of 
the difficulty in measuring exactly how much pollution a firm 
creates. Thus, the scheme is open to fraud. Also, if the 
carbon permits become too cheap, firms may rather purchase the 
permits and pollute legally instead of taking measures to 
reduce pollution. 

 

Hence, carbon trading is ideally superior in theory but 
inferior in practice due to impracticalities. Carbon taxes 
seem to be a more realistic and viable approach. This can be 
combined with R&D efforts into cleaner alternative energy, 
green technology etc for long term pollution reduction. 

 

In conclusion, economic growth will inevitably result in some 
negative tradeoffs. However, with appropriate Sustainable 
Economic Growth policies, Singapore can reduce such tradeoffs 
to a manageable level. Thus, it will be able to enjoy modest, 
stable economic growth on a long term basis for the present as 
well as for future generations. 

 

=====================The End ======================== 



 
Sustainable Economic Growth // Mr Billy Lim  

6 
 

  

(Inflation – only if time permits)  
 
Due to lack of natural resources, Spore is highly dependent on 
imports for food, energy, raw materials etc, resulting in a 
high Marginal Propensity to Import (MPM). As Spore’s economy 
grows rapidly, the rise in NY results in a corresponding 
increase in imports due to the high MPM. As such, Spore is 
vulnerable to imported cost push inflation esp due to rising 
oil prices. 
 
 
Hence, the Spore govt uses gradual appreciation of the S$. 
This lowers prices of imports in S$, thereby cushioning the 
rising cost of production (since domestic production has high 
import content). 
 

 
 
 
 
With gradual appreciation of the S$, Aggregate Supply falls by 
a lesser extent from AS1 to AS2 (pt A to pt B). This helps to 
reduce cost push inflation in Spore. 
 
However, gradual appreciation is more appropriate when the 
cost push inflation is mainly due to imported prices rising. 
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But when rapid economic growth causes wages and property 
prices to rise in Spore, this policy is less effective. 
 
---------------------------------------------------------  
 


